## THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

## TOWN OF WEST TISBURY ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

## THURSDAY, April 9, 2020 5:55 PM Online via the ZOOM App.

A Public Hearing will be held online via ZOOM on an Application for Special Permit from Crown Castle for Sprint to amend a Special Permit granted on March 15, 2000, to allow the addition of three remote radio heads 10"x15.8" (non antenna), and modify their existing tower under Sections 8.8-1, 3.1-1 and 9.3-3 of the Zoning Bylaws, Map 28 Lot 1, 71 Airport Rd., LI 2 District. For more information and to see the application online, please visit the following Town Hall website; <a href="https://www.westtisbury-ma.gov/zoning-board-appeals-agenda-4-09-20">https://www.westtisbury-ma.gov/zoning-board-appeals-agenda-4-09-20</a>
The instructions for taking part in the meeting are on the second page of the Agenda. Abutters, and abutters to abutters within 300 ft of an applicant's property line, are sent notification of the above public hearing.

Interested parties are invited to send comments and/or attend the online hearing.

Please address any comments or questions to:

Chairman Nancy M. Cole
Zoning Board of Appeals
ZBA email: <u>zba@westtisbury-ma.gov</u>

OR

You may leave a phone message at 508-696-0107



## Martha's Vineyard Commission

OLD STONE BUILDING • 33 NEW YORK AVENUE
P.O. BOX 1447, OAK BLUFFS, MASSACHUSETTS, 02557
PHONE 508-693-3453 • FAX 508-693-7894
INFO@MVCOMMISSION.ORG • WWW.MVCOMMISSION.ORG

March 6, 2020

Joseph Tierney Building Inspector West Tisbury, MA

Re: Concurrence Review 11-2019 - Crown Castle/Sprint Tower

Hi Joe,

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that on Thursday, February 20, 2020, the Martha's Vineyard Commission discussed the proposal by Crown Castle/Sprint to add three remote radio heads and modify the antenna mount at the top of an existing tower located on 71 Airport Road, West Tisbury (Map 28, Lot 1).

The Commission voted to not concur with the proposal, stating that it does not warrant review as a Development of Regional Impact by the MVC. Commissioners noted that the tower will not be increasing in height and is not visible from any of the main roads nearby.

The Town may proceed with the permitting process.

If you have any questions, or if there is anything else we can assist you with, let us know.

Thank you,

Lucy Morrison DRI Administrator

Martha's Vineyard Commission

cc: Pam Thors, West Tisbury ZBA; Jeffrey Barbadora, Crown Castle